Selectmen’s Meeting
March 16, 2009
4:00 P.M.

A Meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B. Morgan Jr. Meeting Room,
Town Hall. Members present were Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman, Michael J. Donaroma and
Margaret E. Serpa. Town Administrator Pamela M. Dolby was present.

The Board voted to set a date of March 30, 2009 at 4: p.m. to hear the application of Morgan
Reitzas for a license to operate a taxi within the Town of Edgartown.

The Board voted to set a date of March 30, 2009 at 4:15 p.m. to hear an appeal from Michael
Ward. Mr. Ward is appealing the denial of his application to drive a taxi.

At 4: p.m. the Board opened the public hearing on the Aquaculture license for Joe Smith. Paul
Bagnall, Shellfish Constable, informed the Board that this is a ¥ acre site and the Shellfish
Committee voted to approve the license.

There being no comments from the audience Ms. Serpa made a motion to grant the license, Mr.
Donaroma seconded the motion, followed by a unanimous vote in favor. The Board wished Mr.
Smith luck.

Justin Walker, Felix Neck and Vineyard Conservation Soc1ety, was present to ask the Board to
support “Lights Out”, to be held on Saturday night, March 28™ from 8:30 p.m. — 9:30 p.m. Ms.
Serpa made a motion to support the program for the second year; Mr. Donaroma seconded the
motion and there followed a unanimous vote.

Ron Rappaport, Town Counsel, was present with some documents for the Board to sign
regarding the MBTE settlement. Ms. Serpa made a motion to allow Mr. Smadbeck to sign future
documents on behalf of the Town; there was a second by Mr. Donaroma, followed by a
unanimous vote. The documents represent the Town accepting various sums of money.

The Board voted to grant permission for the Rainbow Place run on May 2, 2009 @ 9: am... The
run will be on Main Street.

There being no further business the meeting ended at 4:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela. M. Dolby
Town Administrator

Mar gdraft E. Serpa -
Board of Selectmen




